The Honorable Nan A. Baker
Ohio State Representative, District 16
77 S. High Street

12th Floor

Columbus, OH 43215-6111

RE: OBM Projections for Rocky River City School District Budget Cuts
Dear Representative Baker:


I write to request a more balanced approach to state funding for our schools. I also request a slowing down of the accelerated loss of the Tangible Personal Property Tax and the SB3/Electric Deregulation/KwH reimbursements.

This issue is important to me because the Rocky River City Schools are anticipated to lose 76.1% of State Foundation Funding, even as other districts receive increases in funding. When added to the accelerated phasing out of Tangible Personal Property Tax reimbursement and the immediate phasing out of SB3/Electric Deregulation/KwH reimbursements, the Rocky River City School District will lose $6,089,686 over the next 4 years, a total percentage loss of 79%.

The 79% that the Rocky River City School District is projected to lose is a higher percentage-loss of funding than all but 2 other districts in the State of Ohio and makes the district 1 of only 10 to lose more than 50%. (Source: The Plain Dealer, March 30, 2011: “Changes in School Funding Chart,”).

The Rocky River City School District has been designated Excellent with Distinction by the Ohio State Board of Education for the past 10 years. We need your help to maintain the instructional programs that make this high level of achievement possible.
Sincerely,

Rocky River, OH 44116

The Honorable Tom Patton
Ohio State Senator, District 24
Senate Building

1 Capitol Square, 1st Floor

Columbus, OH 43215

SD24@senate.state.oh.us

RE: OBM Projections for Rocky River City School District Budget Cuts
Dear Senator Patton:


I write to request a more balanced approach to state funding for our schools. I also request a slowing down of the accelerated loss of the Tangible Personal Property Tax and the SB3/Electric Deregulation/KwH reimbursements.

This issue is important to me because the Rocky River City Schools are anticipated to lose 76.1% of State Foundation Funding, even as other districts receive increases in funding. When added to the accelerated phasing out of Tangible Personal Property Tax reimbursement and the immediate phasing out of SB3/Electric Deregulation/KwH reimbursements, the Rocky River City School District will lose $6,089,686 over the next 4 years, a total percentage loss of 79%.


The 79% that the Rocky River City School District is projected to lose is a higher percentage-loss of funding than all but 2 other districts in the State of Ohio and makes the district 1 of only 10 to lose more than 50%. (Source: The Plain Dealer, March 30, 2011: “Changes in School Funding Chart,”).

The Rocky River City School District has been designated Excellent with Distinction by the Ohio State Board of Education for the past 10 years. We need your help to maintain the instructional programs that make this high level of achievement possible.
Sincerely,

Rocky River, OH 44116

